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I would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land the Whadjuk people of the Noongar nation and 

pay my respects to the elders past, present and emerging. We walk together on this pathway leading students in 
their discovery of themselves, their language and their community. We nurture strength, power and belonging to 

place and country and encourage each and every voice.  
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Important dates: 

❖ Term 1 ends 

Thurs 28 March 

❖ Term 2 begins 

Mon 15 April 

 
 

 

WEEK  6 | 7 March 2024 

Great to see everyone back on board after the long weekend.  We had a great 

lightning show to help pass the time. Week 6 and racing to the end of the term. 

Arrival times at all campuses are the same. Classes start at 8.30am. Doors open 15 

minutes before school starts.  We encourage all children to arrive then and not 

earlier for safety reasons.  Staff in our early childhood areas set up outdoor 

equipment for the day’s lessons so please keep clear of this. Each campus has a 

different finishing time. We are mindful that many families have pickup times for 

other children at other schools. It is important to be as prompt as possible to collect 

your child. After a busy day learning the last thing your little one wants is to be 

spending extra time at school. 

It is great to see the healthy lunches and snacks that children are bringing to school. 

‘Healthy Eating’ at school is important. We encourage eating healthy food and 

discourage eating cakes, chips and lollies. Please avoid these foods in lunch boxes. 

Each class also takes part in our “Crunch and Sip” program daily. We ask that all 

students bring along a piece of fruit or vegetable to share. We have severe nut 

allergies and each of our campuses are ‘Allergy Aware”. This means that you must 

not send any foods containing nuts to school with your child. This includes peanut 

paste, Nutella and snack/muesli bars which contain nuts. This is serious and can be 

life threatening for those children who have severe allergies. If you are unsure about 

any of this information, please ask class teachers for help.  

To make good progress your child must attend school. Children with DLD need to 

have special teaching and learning programs. Your child must be at school every 

day to make sure the language outcomes are as successful as possible. We do 

encourage you to try to take any holidays within the allocated school holiday times. 

Missing several days of school does have an impact on children’s learning. They 

miss out on new work, and it is sometimes difficult to catch up on this.  

Only three weeks left this term.  We finish the term on Thursday 28 March. School 

returns on Monday 15 April with both children and teachers starting on that day. 

 

 

Regards 

Ronnie O’Neil  

Principal 

 

 

 

 
STUDENTS ON THE SCHOOL BUS  

Just a reminder to parents that it is extremely important that you inform your child's teacher and the 

bus driver either by phone or in writing if your child will not be taking the bus home, as it can be very 

confusing at the end of the day – if we have not been informed of any changes your child will be 

put on the bus. 
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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

At South East Language Development Centre, the students use different apps on the ipads 

and some computer programs to enhance their learning.  The Department of Education has 

asked all schools to review the range of websites and apps that children use whilst at school. 

Parents need to give permission for their child to use these apps and services at school.  

This permission will be valid until your child leaves South East Language Development 

Centre. 

 

To give or decline consent, please follow this link or scan the QR code :  

https://forms.office.com/r/MergbeDJt5 

 

  

 

 

 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News……. 

P&C NEWS 

Week 6 

It feels like there is a cooler change coming and holidays are just around the corner. 

Last week of school will be a big week, as we'll have the Special Morning Tea and the Easter Raffle. 

 

We welcome a new committee this year. 

Sofia - President (Cloverdale) 

Louise - Vice President (Cloverdale) 

Monique - Secretary (Cloverdale) 

Aroha - Treasurer (Cloverdale) 

Sandra - Cloverdale Campus Rep 

Natasha - Armadale Campus Rep 

Jay - Maddington Campus Rep 

 

Please note we are always looking for Volunteers, so if you can help, please email me on: 

semldcpandcpresident@outlook.com // or sms 0412291435 

I can send you an sms or email with events coming up and you can let me know if you can help. 

 

Easter Raffle Coming up  

We'll be collecting donations for the Easter Raffle. 

Please drop these to your Campus office between 13 March to 21 March. 

 

Special Morning Tea 26 March 

We'll have our first special morning tea. 

Look out for the order forms coming home soon. 

 

A big thanks to all who participated in our first fundraiser for the year. 

There were a lot of Crazy things around! 

 

Uniforms - Cloverdale Campus 

We have uniforms needing a new home. 

Plain pieces 2 for $5.00 and School Logo $5.00 each 

If you wish to donate uniforms you no longer need please bring them to school for the P&C to collect. 

 

Kind regards 

Sofia Ietto-Conti 

SELDC P&C President 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/MergbeDJt5
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PBS UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The focus expected behaviour for Weeks 7 & 8 is… 

We keep our hands and feet to ourselves. 

At our school we are safe by keeping our hands and feet to ourselves. It is 
important to be safe by keeping our hands and feet to ourselves because 
everyone has a right to feel safe all of the time. We come to school to learn 
and play and everyone needs to make sure they are keeping their hands 
and feet to themselves so that no one gets hurt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The focus expected behaviour for Week 9 is… 

We use kind words. 

At our school we are kind by using kind words. It is important to be kind 
by using kind words because everybody comes to school to learn and play. 
We need to speak nicely and be friendly to others so they feel happy and 
safe at school. This is part of being a good friend. We want others to be 
happy so we can all have fun and learn together.  
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CRUNCH & SIP 
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Campus Information  

Principal : Veronica O’Neil 

Deputy Principals: Gaye Smith / Deborah Bullock / Linda Whyte 

 

        

Cloverdale   East Maddington   Armadale  

Main Administration Site   Satellite Campus   Satellite Campus  

        

276 Epsom Ave 
Cloverdale WA 6105 

         (onsite with Belmay PS) 
  

79 Pitchford Avenue 

Maddington WA 6109 
(onsite with East                
Maddington PS) 

  
Lathwell Street 
Armadale WA 6112 

         (onsite with Kingsley PS) 

 

        

(08) 9473 9600    (08) 9217 8690    (08) 9234 3850  

        

Start and finish times:   Start and finish 

times: 
  Start and finish times:  

• 8.30am - 2.45pm •  •  • 8.30am - 2.30pm •  •  • 8.30am - 2.40pm  

        

Drop-off and pick-up 
point: 

  Drop-off and pick-up 
point: 

  Drop-off and pick-up 
point: 

 

Where: Ashworth Street gate   Where: Westfield Street gate   Where: Lathwell St Entrance  

        

Uniform Shop:   Uniform Shop:   Uniform Shop:  

Where: Belmay Undercover 

Area 
  Where: Lowes Maddington   Where:    Eclipse Uniforms 

 

Day: Every 2nd Friday  
(starting Friday 2 February) 

  Day: Mon-Sun   Day: Online orders 
 

Time: 8.30 – 10.00am   Time: Please check Website   Time:   

        

Canteen Information:   Canteen 

Information: 
  Canteen Information:  

• There are no canteen 
facilities available 

  
• Recess and Lunch orders 

available Monday-Friday 
  
• There are no canteen facilities 

available  
 

        

We are a waste wise school which means you can send in:  

 

  

• used batteries of all sizes (except car batteries)  
• bread tags 
• cans & bottles 
• plastic bottle lids – clean please 

• can ring pulls 

 

   
School Website 
southeastldc.wa.edu.au 

  
 

School Email 
southeast.LDC@education.wa.edu.au 
 

 

 
  

Facebook page 
www.facebook.com/southeastldc 

  
 

Connect Now App 
Department of Education (WA) 

 

Our School Board 
Chairperson  
Dr Sharon Davies 

Principal 
Veronica O’Neil 

Next Board Meeting: 
Thursday 21 March  

Parents, Community & Staff 
Basil Conti Helen Fahey Sammoy Palmer 

David Ah Fong Lorraine Trouchet Sarah Durham 

David Conti Michelle Makubise Selena Kirk 

Deb Bullock   

 


